
 

   

MEMORANDUM
 
 
TO:   Central Region District Associations and Member Clubs 

FROM:   Peter Augruso, President/Chair, Board of Directors 

CC:   Board of Directors and IModel Pilot Project Steering Committee 

DATE:   February 11, 2022 

SUBJECT:   SDRCC Decision of CSL Appeal 

__________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
In follow up to the joint statement issued by Ontario Soccer and Central Soccer League (CSL) on 
February 10, 2022, a decision has been released by the SDRCC. The decision of the Ontario Soccer 
Board of Directors was set aside, and as such CSL is entitled to apply for renewal of its membership for 
the 2022-2023 membership year.  
 
Although the CSL is entitled to apply for renewal of its membership status, it should be noted that the 
Terms of League Operations (TOLO) of the CSL has not yet been applied for nor approved by the 
Competitions Management Committee of Ontario Soccer. We appreciate your patience as we work 
through the procedures as they apply to regional league programming and impact on the IModel Pilot 
Project for the 2022 Outdoor season. We will provide further updates to ensure all affected members 
are fully informed. 
 
Ontario Soccer has extended the date for team registrations to be sent to applicable Districts for the 
2022 IModel Pilot Project until February 21, 2022. If you have any questions, please contact us at 
IModel@ontariosoccer.net or visit us at www.ontariosoccer.net/imodel.  
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